
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
  
SUBJECT:   OLDER PEOPLE DAY OPPORTUNITIES PREVENTATIVE 

SERVICES: DIRECT AWARD OF CONTRACTS FOR 12 MONTHS 
(30 SEPTEMBER 2024 – 1 OCTOBER 2025) 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Deputy Chief Executive and Bi-borough Executive 
Director of Adult Social Care and Public Health has made the following executive 
decision on the above subject for the reasons set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision  
  
The Bi-Borough Executive Director for Adult Social Care and Public Health has 
approved the direct award of several Day Opportunity Contracts for terms ranging from 
5 to 12 months to be co-terminus at 30/09/25.  
  
Reasons for Decision  
  
Current contracts were due to end from 30/09/2024. To mitigate the risk of operating 
out of contract, the Executive Director has approved the decision to issue new short-
term contracts. The direct award of new contracts for these services will ensure the 
continued delivery of preventative day services, whilst a tender is initiated & 
completed.  
  
 
  
 
Stuart Love, Chief Executive, 
Westminster City Hall, 
64 Victoria Street 
LONDON  SW1E 6QP 
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